Goldin, Elizabeth

From: Lewis Pulley <Lewis.Pulley@fcc.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, March 05, 2013 3:57 PM

To: Goldin, Elizabeth

Cc: Cassandra Queen; Estella Salvatierra; Lynn Kalagian

Subject: RE: Feb. 26, 2013 FCC EEO Audit List: Clear Channel Stations with Recent License Renewal Grants

Dear Elizabeth:

Because of the recent license renewals for the stations listed below, they do not need to respond to the February EEO audit letter and we will close out the files on them.

Lewis C. Pulley
Assistant Chief, Policy Division
Media Bureau
Federal Communications Commission

Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.

From: Goldin, Elizabeth [mailto:EGoldin@wileyrein.com]

Sent: Tuesday, March 05, 2013 12:13 PM

To: Lewis Pulley

Subject: Feb. 26, 2013 FCC EEO Audit List: Clear Channel Stations with Recent License Renewal Grants

Lew,

In reviewing the FCC's February 26, 2013 EEO audit list, we identified three Clear Channel stations that received a grant of their recent license renewal applications. As instructed in the audit letter, we are seeking your guidance as to whether these stations, listed here, must respond as a result.

The license renewal application of **WTSO(AM)**, **Madison**, **WI** (Facility ID #41973), which is part of the Clear Channel Madison, WI station employment unit, was granted on 11/23/12 (*FCC File No.* BR-20120801AQJ). The SEU's 2011 and 2012 EEO Public File Reports, both ending August 31st, were filed in conjunction with the station's license renewal application.

The license renewal application of **WNUS(FM)**, **Belpre**, **OH** (Facility ID # 67465), which is part of the Clear Channel Parkersburg-Marietta, WV-OH station employment unit, was granted on 9/25/12 (*FCC File No.* BRH-20120601AAD). The SEU's 2011 and 2012 EEO Public File Reports, both ending May 31st, were filed in conjunction with the station's license renewal application.

The license renewal application of **WCKT(FM)**, **Lehigh Acres**, **FL** (Facility ID #55755), which is part of the Clear Channel Ft. Myers-Naples-Marco Island, FL station employment unit, was granted on 1/27/2012 (*FCC File No.* BRH-20110929AFL). The SEU's 2010 and 2011 EEO Public File Reports, both ending September 30th, were filed in conjunction with the station's license renewal application.

We look forward to hearing from you. Best,

Elizabeth E. Goldin | Attorney At Law | Wiley Rein LLP | 1776 K Street NW | Washington, DC 20006 (Tel) 202.719.3199 | (Fax) 202.719.7049 | EGoldin@wileyrein.com

NOTICE: This message (including any attachments) from Wiley Rein LLP may constitute an attorney-client communication and may contain information that is PRIVILEGED and CONFIDENTIAL and/or ATTORNEY WORK